Vacancy for a Parish Councillor

Council decided at its January meeting to co-opt someone to fill the vacancy. We have had contact from four people who are interested in being co-opted. One person has confirmed that interest; one has withdrawn for this time; and two people are considering whether formally to offer themselves. There will be an opportunity for them on Wednesday evening, February 8, to meet some of the current councillors for an individual half-hour discussion, before Council makes its decision on Tuesday 14th. If you would like to be considered, please email Carole Jackman, our Clerk, asap.

Planning Applications

Council had no objections at its January meeting to applications from Chris Wilkins for a single storey rear extension to Greyhound Gardens, Tompkins Lane; nor to Mr and Mrs Barsby's application to demolish an existing flexible use building at Barnwell Farm, Station Road, and to erect a new one.

'Ewelme Sites'

Land & Partners have been invited to attend the Council meeting on February 14 to give an update on the feedback from AVDC on their two current outline applications (sites A and C); their reduced scheme for site B (opposite School); and to give more detail on their amended ideas for site D (on the corner of Little Marsh Road).

East West Rail Depot

There is an open meeting planned in Charndon on March 2nd with EWR, HS2, Bucks CC, and AVDC representatives in attendance. A premeeting between Charndon PC and ourselves on February 21st should ensure that we achieve our mutual objectives at the meeting with Network Rail et al on March 2nd.

Notice Board

We are still awaiting delivery of the new notice board for Millfield Avenue!

Next Meeting

Next Council meeting is on Tuesday February 14 at 8.00 pm in the village hall.

To comment, email lan Metherell, MGPC chairman, at <u>ipmetherell@btinternet.com</u>; or call 01869 277620. Carole's email address is <u>clerk@marshgibbon-pc.gov.uk</u>.